
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

DEC 1 4 2017 

OFFICE OF WATER 

Dear Intergovernmental Association Colleague: 

The purpose of this letter is to seek your input on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's 
forthcoming proposed regulatory revisions to the Lead and Copper Rule. The EPA is evaluating 
potential revisions to the LCR to improve public health protection while ensuring effective 
implementation. The LCR applies to community water systems and non-transient non-community water 
systems as defined by the Safe Drinking Water Act. Revisions to the LCR would impact owners and 
operators of public water systems that must comply with the LCR and primacy agencies that enforce 
drinking water regulations in their jurisdiction. To that end, we would like to invite you to a meeting to 
be held at the EPA Headquarters on January 8, 2018, 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m., in room 2123 of the EPA 
East Building, 1201 Constitution Ave., NW, Washington, DC 20004. 

Consultation is requested pursuant to the terms of Executive Order 13132, entitled "Federalism," 

which directs federal agencies to consult with elected state and local government officials, or their 
representative national organizations, when developing regulations and policies that impose substantial 
compliance costs on state and local governments. Options being considered for the proposed rule may 
also meet consultation requirements of the Unfunded Mandates Reform Act. Thus, the agency has 
elected to engage the UMRA stakeholders in the same consultation as there are many overlapping 
interests between the groups, and a discussion of the proposed rule can be more effectively 
communicated in a joint meeting. 

The agency established the LCR in 1991 to reduce exposure to lead through drinking water. The 
primary contribution of lead and copper to drinking water is corrosion from service lines and in-home 
plumbing materials. The LCR requires water systems to·implement a treatment technique (corrosion 
control) that is designed to reduce lead and copper in tap water to the extent feasible. The corrosion 
control treatment makes the water less corrosive to lead and copper in plumbing materials. 

The LCR established a non-enforceable maximum contaminant level goal of zero for lead. The 
MCLG for lead is zero because there is no level of exposure to lead that is without risk. As required by 
the SDW A, the agency developed the LCR to reduce concentrations of lead and copper in drinking 
water to levels that are as close as feasible to this MCLG. 

The LCR applies to all public water systems except those that do not regularly serve at least 25 
of the same people at least 6 months of the year. The LCR requires water systems to sample households 
served by their system and requires systems to take actions to reduce exposure to lead and copper from 
drinking water. The actions triggered by the LCR monitoring results may include treatment to control 
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